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STROUD DEANERY SYNOD

 AGENDA 

There will be a meeting
of Stroud Deanery Synod on
Wednesday 8th May, 7.30pm at St Laurence Church, Stroud (GL5 1JL)
Coffee will be available from 7pm 
1.
WELCOME and introduction – Canon Margaret Sheather, Lay Chair
2.   OPENING PRAYER – Revd James Turk, acting Team Rector of the Stroud Team
3.   MINUTES


To consider and approve the Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 7th February at Lakefield School, Frampton. (Having been circulated previously)
7.45pm

4.
NEW PARISH SHARE MODEL presentation and consultation 


Speaker – Benjamin Preece-Smith, Diocesan Secretary


Followed by a time for group discussions and questions

8.45pm 
5.  THE DEANERY STRATEGIC PLAN – Update following the Deanery Leadership Team 
       meeting on 11th April
6.  PARISH & BENEFICE UPDATE
     Stroud Team – Team Rector vacancy - Discussions are ongoing with the Diocesan Mission &
      Pastoral Group (DPMG) to appointment a full time stipendiary post, to complete the 3 member 
      team.
     Minchinhampton – .5 Associate Priest for Amberley, Avening and Cherington.  
     An appointment has been made - Revd Natalie Jennings will be joining the team.
7.
REPORTS 
· Diocesan Synod on 3rd February 2024 – Report attached
· General Synod  on 23rd-27th February 2024 – Report attached
Mike Lambert - Deanery Treasurer and Parish Share Officer


· Stroud Deanery Financial Update – Report attached   
(8.55pm)
8.  Confirmed meeting dates for 2024:
	Standing/Pastoral Com. 9.30am-12 noon

all at The Porch Room

Minchinhampton
	Deanery Synod

all at 7.30 pm

Coffee served from 7pm

	Suggested Speaker/Topic

	September 
Tuesday 10th 
	October 
Tuesday 15th

Holy Trinity Church, Minchinhampton
	The Revd Canon 

Andrew Zihni 
Dean of Gloucester Cathedral


(9.00pm)

9.   CHAIR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
Diocesan Synod Elections
Diocesan Synod elections take place this year on the 3 year cycle.  Invitations for nominations to eligible members of the House of Clergy & Laity will be circulated on 20th May 2024.  Currently only 3 of possible 6 lay places are filled. Do please consider standing if you would like to represent our Deanery. (New appointments take up office from the 1st August – the first Diocesan Synod meeting of the new triennium will  be on Saturday 5th October 2024)
· Deanery Standing & Pastoral Committee - 2 Lay vacancies 
3 meetings per year, plus a role of the Deanery Leadership Team
· Archbishop of Canterbury to visit Gloucester Diocese
This May, we will be welcoming the Archbishop of Canterbury, Justin Welby, to our Diocese as part of the Big Mission Weekend in May. From Friday 24 to Sunday 26 May, the Archbishop will be visiting various locations across the Diocese followed by a special service in the Cathedral on the Sunday afternoon. 
(Programme of events attached)
· Question from France Lynch PCC to Synods - Difficulties in recruiting Church Officers, particularly in rural parishes - Feedback following the General Synod meeting 23rd – 27th February 2024.
“Q146 Many of our church communities, especially in rural areas, are facing a crisis moment with a struggle to recruit PCC members and officers and so an inability to meet the governance needs of the local church. What steps are the national Church taking to address this and how will this be communicated to local congregations? 

    The Bishop of Chester to reply on behalf of the Presidents of the Archbishops’ Council: 

    While we are sympathetic to the challenges faced by parishes seeking to fill vacancies on PCCs and in other roles, there has been no request for a centralised national intervention or evidence that this would either be welcomed by dioceses or parishes, nor have the desired outcome. Thus, there are no plans to do this at the present time”
(9.05pm)

10.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Please advise the Deanery Administrator of any other business.  No other business will be considered for inclusion unless received by her by 10.00am on Tuesday 7th May 2024

11.  CLOSING PRAYER led by the Area Dean
PAGE  
Mrs Sally Withers

Stroud Deanery Administrator

Tel/Text 07410 932853 Email: Sally@stroud-deanery.org.uk
Deanery Website: Stroud-deanery.org.uk  

